This high density development of 300 houses is out of proportion to the villages in the vicinity and their infrastructure. With more than nine times the number of houses in Flemingston, and possibly 15% of the population of St Athan, it threatens to overwhelm local education, medical, and transport services. In particular, the narrow roads, single track in parts, are already barely adequate for the present traffic. Some public open space, including a play area and a public footpath, could be diminished or lost to the community. Agricultural land should not be built on when brownfield sites and empty houses are available.  Mary Pugh,  24 January 2017
